
 
 

   

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 068 of 2025 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/0001/25 

 

  

23 May 2025 

 

 

 

Maintenance works in the inner part of Il-Bajja tax-Xlendi - Gozo 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and the general 

public that maintenance work will be carried out in the inner part of Il-Bajja tax-Xlendi, 

Gozo. 

 

The works which consists of removing debris from within the area A, B, C, D, E and the 

intermediate coastline and within the area formed by joining the curve X to Y and the 

intermediate coastline, shown in red on the attached chart and is to start on Wednesday 

28th May 2025 and should be completed by Friday 11th July 2025. 

 

A silt curtain will be laid along the line A, B, C, D, E and along the curve X to Y, as shown 

on the attached chart. 

 

These works will be carried out by scuba divers who will be assisted by a small workboat 

which will be displaying the International Code of Signals flag “A”, while works are being 

carried out. 

 

Due to the above on some days, the slipways and the adjacent jetty will not be accessible 

while the works are being carried out. 

 

Mariners and owners of vessels are to proceed at very low speed (no wake) when 

navigating close to the area, they are to keep at least 20m away from the workboat and 

are to co-operate with the contractor on site. 

 

All mariners are to comply with any instructions given on VHF Channel 12 and/or 16, by 

Valletta VTS and by any Enforcement Officers on site. 

 

  

Charts Affected: BA 211 

 
 




